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MINUTES OF A G M OF BELLINGHAM TOWN HALL COMMITTEE MEETING 
HELD AT BELLINGHAM TOWN HALL ON TUESDAY 4 APRIL 2017 

 
Present: Ken Gaskin (Vice Chair), Joanne Roberts (Treasurer), Monica Tasker (Secretary), Bill Burton, Ruth Everatt, 
William Wilkinson, Pat Wilkinson, Mrs T Maughan, Tom Thompson and Brian Tilley. 
 
Apologies:  Edwin Wilkinson (Chair), Jamie Rickelton, Sharyn Kelly, R Wilson, Sheila Proudlock, Pat Stevenson and 
Christine Bragg. 
 
At this point, Tom Thompson informed the meeting that he is resigning from the Leek Club and a new representative 
will be elected at the Leek Club’s next meeting and Monica will be informed of the details. Tom was unable to stay for 
the remainder of this meeting and was thanked for coming to let members know of the situation. 
 
The Vice chairman thanked everyone for coming to the meeting and asked if everyone had read the Minutes of the 
2016 AGM and if there were any queries regarding this.  As there were none, the Minutes were noted as being a true 
record, proposed by Pat, seconded by William. 
 
Any Matters arising from the last AGM:  There were no matters arising. 
 
Chairman’s Report:   Ken reported on behalf of Edwin who was unable to attend due to a special meeting which was 
arranged subsequent to this meeting. 
 
Chairman’s Report: 
 
Welcome everyone to our AGM.  Our Town Hall continues to move forward nicely.  It is a great asset and value to the 
whole community.  This was pointed out by our insurers who recommended that we have a value for a complete 
rebuild in case of total damage.  We employed Norris and Fisher for this valuation.  Their assessment to reconstruct 
the property would be £1,657,000.  This now makes our insurance payment £1600 a year, a lot of money to find. Ken 
went on to say at this point that the Parish Council would like to help financially towards this. 
 
However we are still steadily proceeding to make alterations, repairs and keep the building tidy.  This year we have: 
 
a)  Installed a new oil tank outside the building complete with a dressed stone wall nicely matching the Town Hall 
stonework, which was due to regulations. 
 
b)  The old oil tanks have been stripped out from under the dance floor by Ken Gaskin, thank you Ken.  This makes 
way for a small room to be hired out and we applied for planning permission to have an external door installed into 
this new area.  This has been granted on 16 March. 
 
c)  External painting has been carried out. 
 
d)  Internally the Main Hall, Balcony and Entrance Foyer have been decorated, all looks excellent.  All this work was 
paid for from the Friends of the Town Hall account.  Friends of the Town Hall is a vital part of funding and I thank Ken 
for administering the draw.   
 
 e) The Management Committee work tirelessly every day with endless tasks, with regular monthly Legionella testing, 
emergency lighting and fire alarm testing. Thanks to Joanne and Monica for organising the crockery and cutlery, etc.  



The Town Hall is very pleased to be the centre for the village Defibrillator.  This was purchased by Avril Hair’s 
committee and fitted to the front of the Hall.  I am very pleased to thank Ken Irving for being maintenance manager.  
The defibrillator must be checked and logged every week.  The defibrillator has been out once on an emergency but 
was not used.  All release procedures worked well.  The Hall has had new mains incoming electric cables installed 
underground. 
 
Sharyn Kelly wishes to resign from the job of Booking Clerk.  We thank her very much for her time and efforts in this 
role.  I have approached Brian Tilley to ask if he would consider this post and he kindly agreed. Sharyn and Brian will 
arrange change over. 
 
Thanks to Monica as secretary who has had a busy year. 
 
Thanks to Joanne as Treasurer for all her time and efforts.  Joanne has had money to spend on items for the Town 
Hall including the purchase of 50 brand new chairs.   
 
Thanks to Pat once again for her hard work in keeping a splendid flower display in the garden.  The whole village has 
been awarded a gold certificate. Ken wished to thank Pat and Edwin as they did much painting and decorating in the 
downstairs rooms, and to thank them both for keeping a beautiful Town Hall garden and congratulations for the Gold 
Award to the village. 
 
As ever we thank Tom and Graham for their Saturday Bingo sessions, their continued dedication is highly 
appreciated. 
 
We must strive to retain the Library within the premises.  It is a central location and very well used.  The income from 
the Library is the top-up life blood of the Town Hall. 
 
The Committee try to attract all forms of functions to keep the Hall up to standard and I thank all members for their 
continued support and this includes all our village volunteers who give their time and help. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Joanne had reported on the accounts in the pre-AGM meeting, and wished to thank Chris 
Gillie who audits the accounts free of charge. Bill proposed that these accounts be accepted, and Ruth seconded this. 
Ken thanked Joanne for her report and for preparing the second sheet of the accounts making them clearer so it can 
be seen and understood. Joanne will write a thank you letter to Chris Gillie. 
 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS:  Ken said that Sharyn Kelly has resigned from the committee and wished to thank her very 
much for all her time and hard work as a committee member, and a thank you to Sharyn will be organised.  Brian 
Tilley has kindly agreed to be a committee member and take on the role of Booking Clerk. 
 
Ken thanked the members of the public for attendance and support at this meeting. 
 
Election of committee members will be done in the following committee meeting, and Brian Tilley would like to be 
considered as a committee member. 
 
There being no other business to discuss the Committee membership was dissolved as the term of office had ended.  
 
Meeting Ended 7.25pm  

 


